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clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk

From: clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk
Sent: 21 February 2024 09:48
To: 'clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk'
Subject: FW: February update from Newton Parish Council

 

 

AROUND THE GREEN     -      Edition 3        -      February 
2024 
 
Thank you for subscribing to Around the Green, which is produced by the Parish Council for the 
residents of Newton.  In this edition, we have the following updates for you: 
 
Precept 
At the January meeting the councillors reviewed the agreed Expenditure Budget and NPC 
Reserves policy before resolving to set a Precept of £21,451.10 for 2024 / 2025.  This will mean 
that a Council Tax Band D household will pay an increase of £11.96 per annum. 
 
Bus Shelter 
On the 1st February 2024, the bus shelter on the Green was replaced after 50+ years of service by 
one matching the bus shelter on the opposite side of the road by Links View. The rubbish bins by 
the sides of the two shelters will be replaced by the end of March. 
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Allotments 
The Parish Council has once again signed the legal papers for transferring the land comprising 
the allotment gardens from Michael Oliver. The transaction is expected to be completed in March. 
The council is currently contacting the existing tenants to see if they wish to continue renting the 
allotment gardens in 2024. 
 
ANPR Camera 
Last October, Suffolk County Council Highways installed the ANPR camera at the Manders end of 
the village. The data collected by the camera has been updated to the SID page on the Newton 
website which can be compared with data the council collects from the SID machine. The ANPR 
camera will be deployed again in the village later in the Spring. 
 
Village Survey 
From 20th January to 4th February 2024, Newton Parish Council conducted a survey with its 
residents on the priorities of projects identified in the Newton Neighbourhood Development Plan, 
the council and the Village Hall Management Committee.  It was also an opportunity for residents 
to raise their views on other issues in the village. The survey was hand-delivered to all dwellings in 
the village by councillors, and there were options for residents to return their completed survey to 
the council. Of the 240+ surveys delivered, 75 were returned from approximately 73 dwellings, 
and the table below shows the priorities allocated on a 1, 2 and 3 basis: 
 

 
 

The table below shows the responses from residents concerning issues they want the council and 
other village organisations to consider. 
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Litter Pick and Coffee Morning 
The Parish Council will be holding the Spring Litter Pick (starting at 8.30 am) and the NPC Coffee 
Morning (starting at 10 am) on Saturday, 6th, April 2024 
 
Planning Applications 
Here is the status of Planning Applications that the Parish Council has reviewed recently. 
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Newton website 
 
Newton’s website www.newton.onesuffolk.net has a wealth of information about the village, its 
organisations and the Parish Council. Here are links that will take you to the Parish Council’s: 
 

 Meeting Dates and Minutes 
 Agendas 

 
Contact Details 
 
David Everett (Chair)   david.everett@newton-pc.gov.uk  07528 654307 

Laura Smith (Vice Chair) laura.smith@newton-pc.gov.uk  07967 393245 

Ian Cole ian.cole@newton-pc.gov.uk  01787 377316 

Louise Evers louise.evers@newton-pc.gov.uk   

Rita Schwenk  rita.schwenk@newton-pc.gov.uk  01787 210838 

Janys Sherwood janys.sherwood@newton-pc.gov.uk  

Philip Taylor philip.taylor@newton-pc.gov.uk 01787 211265 / 07775 777598 

   

Clerk - Dave Crimmin PSLCC clerk@newton-pc.gov.uk 01787 375085 

   

Suffolk County Councillor - James 
Finch 

james.finch@suffolk.gov.uk  01206 263649 / 07545 423796 

Babergh District Councillor - Lee 
Parker 

lee.parker@babergh.gov.uk  01787 376073 / 07548 196884 

 
 
Stay safe. 
 
Regards 
 
Dave Crimmin PSLCC 
Clerk to Newton Parish Council 
 
 


